Republic of the Philippines
Department of Education

DIVISION OF CEBUPROVINCE 2 PED

Government Center, Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City

April 12, 2018

Division Memorandum
No 455 s 2018

AREA V TRAINING COURSE FOR KAWAN AND TROOP LEADERS

To:  Division Field Commissioners
District/School Commissioners
Secondary School Commissioners
Heads, Private Elementary and Secondary Schools

1. Attached is BSP Council Memcrandum No. 13, series of 2018, dated April 3, 2018,
entitled “Area V Basic Training Course for Kawan and Troop Leaders”, which will be
held on April 13-15, 2018 at Aloguinsan Central School, Aloguinsan District, Cebu,
for the guidance and information of all concerned.

2. Teacher participants to this training are entitled to Two (2) days service credits
pending upon submission of required documents.

3. For details, please see attached Council Memorandum.
4. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is advised.
For:

RHEA MAR A. ANGTUD, Ed.D., CESO VI
Schoots Division Superintendent

ESTER A. %ID.ITALAN, Ed.D.
Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Office In-Charge .
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Boy Scouts of the Philippines

CEBU COUNCIL

April 3, 2018

Council Memorandum No. 13, s. 2018

AREA V BASIC TRAINING COURSE FOR KAWAN AND TROOP LEADERS

TO: Public Schools District Supervisors, Heads of Private and Public

1.

Elementary and Secondary Schools

The Cebu Council BSP shall conduct a BASIC TRAINING COURSE FOR KAWAN
LEADERS AND OUTFIT ADVISORS on April 13 — April 15, 2018 at Aloguinsan
Central School, Aloguinsan, Cebu.

The participants of this training course are those who have not
taken/attended or refresher for Basic Training Course in Boy Scouting,
potential leaders of boys who manifest leadership skills and interest to learn
the rudiments of scouting.

The registration fee of Php 500.00 per attendee shall be used to defray
training expenses such as meals, transportation, supplies and materials,
certificates, honoraria of speakers/discussants and other miscellaneous
expenses related to this training.

The participants are required to wear their Scout neckerchief. Furthermore,
they should come in casual attire and comfortable shoes. Appropriate attire
should be observed all the time. The opening ceremonies will start at 5:00 p.m.
on Friday, April 13, 2018. Closing Ceremonies will be at 2:00 p.m. on Sunday,
April 15, 2018.

The night sessions are conducted on Friday and Saturday. Participants are
advised to stay within the venue until the whole duration of the training so
that the sessions will not be delayed. For more information, please contact Ms.
Crislin K. llustrisimo, with office landline number 2611402 or 4186258.

It is desired that the contents of this Memorandum be disseminated
immediately and participants informed in advance.

. ILUSTRISIM
Scout Executive




